
Statements on behalf of Australia Yearly Meeting 

We	note	the	following	letters,	which	were	signed	by	the	Presiding	Clerk,	as	well	as	other	letters	
of	concern,	public	statements,	submissions,	which	have	been	issued	since	YM22.	This	also	
includes	campaigns	we	have	participated	in.	Replies	to	our	letters	have	also	been	noted.	
Wider	publicity	for	our	public	statements	includes	media	statements	and	Facebook:	
	

No.	 Date	 Supported	
by/Organised	by		

Sent	to	 Concerning	

1	 9/7/22	 CE&SE	Working	
Group	and	YM22	

YM22	Public	Statement	
Sent	to	Albanese	
Government	

Global	climate	crisis	

2	 10/7/22	 Presiding	Clerk	 Letter:	Prime	Minister	 Holding	new	
government	to	
election	promises			

Incoming	 22/7/22	 	 REPLY:	Ash	Collingburn,	
Assistant	Secretary,	
Global	Interests	Branch		
	

RE:	AYM	letter	re:	
congratulations	
letter	(sent	27	June)	
to	new	government		
		

Incoming	 22/7/22	 	 REPLY:	
letter	(sent	10	July)		

RE:	government’s	
stance	on	Treaty	on	
the	Prohibition	of	
Nuclear	Weapons	

3	 5/9/22	 Presiding	Clerk	
&	AYM	Integrity	
in	Public	Office	
Project	

All	Independent	MPs	 Urging	support	for	
the	NACC	bill	to	
establish	an	
independent	national	
Anti-Corruption	
Commission	

Incoming	 9-10/22	 	 REPLIES:	Monique	
Ryan,	Kate	Cheney,	
Kylea	Tink,	Allegra	
Spender,	Sophie	Scamps	

RE:	Letter	urging	
support	for	the	NACC	
bill	

4	 10/22	 ARRCC	 Open	Letter	to	Prime	
Minister		

Climate	Justice	

5	 24/10/22	 QPLC	 Defence	Department		 RE:	
Acknowledgement	
Defence Strategic 
Review 

submission	had	been	
received	



6	 1/12/22	 Presiding	Clerk	 Inquiry	to	Prime	
Minister		

RE:	why	had	there	
been	no	response	
from	government	to	
ARRCC’s	Open	Letter	

Incoming	 20/12/22	 	 REPLY: Kate	Lea-Perry,	 
Acting	Assistant	
Secretary		
Energy	and	Climate	
Change	Branch	

RE:	Open	Letter	on	
Climate	Justice	

	 15/3/23	 FNPCC	 Letter:	Standing	Council	
of	Attorneys-Generals	
	

RE:	Letter	regarding	
Raising	the	age	of	
incarceration	

Incoming	 26/4/23	 	 REPLY:	Hon.	Matthew	
Swinbourn	MLC,	
Parliamentary	Sec.	to	
Attorney	Gen,	Foreign	
Affairs			

RE:	Letter	regarding	
Raising	the	age	of	
incarceration	

Incoming	 18/5/23	 	 REPLY: The	Hon.	
Shannon	Fentiman	MP,	
Attorney-General	and	
Minister	for	Justice.	QLD	

RE:	Letter	regarding	
Raising	the	age	of	
incarceration	

Incoming	 29/5/23		 	 REPLY:	Hon	Mark	
Dreyfus	KC,	MP	
Attorney-General	

RE:	Letter	regarding	
Raising	the	age	of	
incarceration	

	
Social	Media	Posts:	
10	July	2022-31	May	2023	 To	
69	posts	 QA	Group	(Quakers	Australia	closed	Facebook	group)	
91	posts	 Quakers	Australia	Facebook	page	(our	outreach	page)	

https://www.facebook.com/quakersaustralia.info/	

 

 


